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The Representative of the National Fire Corps of Italy (ISA), Mr Gioacchino Giomi; 

The representative of the International Federation of Red Cross and Red Crescent (IFRC) Mr Susil Perera; 
The representative of the International Telecommunications Union (ITU-D), Mr Gisa Fuatai Purcell; 
The representative of the Organization for the Advancement of Structured Information Standards (OASIS), Ms Elysa Jones; and 
The Coordinator of the CAP Workshop who is also the WMO Advisor on CAP, Mr Eliot Christian
Speakers, Ladies and Gentlemen,

On behalf of WMO and my own, it is a pleasure to welcome you to this Workshop which WMO has had the pleasure of co-organizing. From the outset I would like to express our deep gratitude to our host, the National Fire Corps of Italy, for agreeing to host the Workshop, and to the Government of Italy for welcoming us to this beautiful country. 
Ladies and Gentlemen, 

The World Meteorological Congress, which is the supreme body of WMO made a decision in 2007, to improve the exchange of high priority data and products in support of a virtual all hazards network. Following this decision of Congress, therefore, relevant organs of WMO chose to support the implementation of the Common Alerting Protocol by Members. I am pleased to inform you that there has been a lot of interest which was well demonstrated by the nearly 100 countries which requested for WMO support to attend this event. 

In support of the implementation CAP, WMO has taken several measures which include CAP training during other WMO workshops such as the Severe Weather Forecasting Demonstration Project (SWFDP) involving many countries in Africa, Asia and the Pacific. 

In addition, through the WMO CAP Jump-Start Offer, WMO is organizing very effective country visits to train teams in Meteorological, Disaster Management and Civil Protection Authorities, as well as the Media in many countries in South America, Africa, Asia the Caribbean and Europe. 

In addition, working closely with the Hong Kong Observatory of Hong Kong, China, WMO is supporting the International Register of Alerting Authorities, which complements the implementation of CAP. I wish to inform you that WMO is examining ways in which it could intensify support to the CAP implementation by its Members in the future.  
Ladies and gentlemen,

WMO recognizes the key support that it has received from various organizations and Meteorological services in the implementation of CAP and wishes to particularly mention the huge contribution of its advisor on CAP, Mr Eliot Christian.

Once again, on behalf of WMO as a co-organizer of this event I wish to welcome you to Rome and to wish you a successful workshop.  
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